

MEMORANDUM

Date:

June 28, 2023

To:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners

Via:

Albert P. Childress

City Manager

From:

Claire Hurd

Civil Service Board Clerk

Subject:

Re-appoint Civil Service Board Member Mark Albury

Introduction

Request to reappoint Mark Albury to a two-year term on the Civil Service Board (CSB).

Background

The CSB consists of five members, each of whom serves for a term of two years. Section 50-57(c) of the code of ordinances provides: "Nominations for appointment shall be made by the mayor and city commissioners upon the consent of a majority of the city commission."

Mark Albury was first appointed to the CSB in February, 2010 and was most recently re-appointed through Resolution 21-130, in July of 2021. Mr. Albury has served as both Chair and Chair Pro Tem of the CSB at various times. He has an excellent attendance record, and responsibly performs all duties of a board member. Mr. Albury is willing to serve another term, and Mayor Johnston has approved placing his reappointment on the city commission agenda.

Procurement

CSB members serve without compensation. There is no financial impact to this reappointment.

Recommendation

Recommend re-appointing Mark Albury to the Civil Service Board.

Exhibit:

Resume of Mark Albury